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Executive Summary 
NSW Ports welcomes the opportunity to make a submission on the Freight Review Panel’s Interim Directions 
Paper. The Interim Directions Paper contains many important directions, which NSW Ports supports, and we 
would encourage the NSW Government to adopt these directions to support efficient and sustainable freight 
supply chains in the state. 
 
NSW Ports strongly supports directions that provide certainty for Government and private investment 
and decision-making regarding container port policy in NSW (8.4.2 Direction 1).  
 
This direction recognises the need for government investment in infrastructure connectivity for containers to be 
focussed on Port Botany, which has significant remaining capacity to support future container growth in the 
coming decades. 
 
NSW Ports strongly supports directions that protect the vital industrial lands that ensure an efficient 
and productive supply chain (3.8.2 Direction 1).   
 
The Retain and Manage policy has been positive in mitigating the historic rapid decline of industrial land in 
Greater Sydney. NSW Ports urges the Government to maintain this policy to ensure the scarcity of industrial 
land does not worsen and push more essential community services such as vehicle mechanics, self-storage 
centres and logistics facilities further away from the communities that demand their services. 
 
NSW Ports supports the findings with regard to infrastructure projects and productivity improvements 
which will need to be delivered in order to optimise existing supply chains, specifically: 

- delivery of the Western Sydney Freight Line and an intermodal terminal at Mamre Road 
- delivery of a road connection between the new M8 and Port Botany 
- a dedicated fuel pipeline to Western Sydney Airport 

 
Additionally, we have identified in this submission potential adjustments to the Directions and Actions, as well 
as the potential for new or reprioritised Actions or Directions.   
 
These are: 

- The elevation of Directions 3.8.2-1, -2 and -3 (relating to industrial lands) to immediate Actions 
- The inclusion of ‘retain and manage all industrial lands in Sydney’ as an immediate Action 
- An adjustment to Direction 3.8.2-6 (relating to the Western Sydney Freight Line and intermodal terminal) 

to ensure intermodal capacity of at least 1 million TEU per annum and to ensure the Western Sydney 
Freight Line connects to the Main West Line at St Marys 

- An adjustment to Direction 3.8.2-9 (relating to dedicated freight networks) making clear that in the first 
instance, shared lines may be necessary in order to secure the business case for a new rail project 

- The inclusion of an Action to progress a Strategic Business Case for the Maldon-Dombarton Rail Line 
- The inclusion within Action 10.4.1-2 to commence planning and delivery of the Canal Road On-ramps 

and Off-Ramps with Sydney Gateway 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 




















